From: lance lance.mcleod.1990@121585534.mailchimpapp.com

Subject: McLeods spring newsetter
Date: June 19, 2025 at 3:06 PM
To: office@crossroadsag.church

## View this email in your browser



## The McLeods Spring Newsletter

Missionaries to Lake Superior State University with Chi Alpha



Hello Friends, I've been meaning to write to you all since school got out. This spring and early summer have been chaos. I apologize for it being late.

The Spring semester was one of our best semesters yet! I am so excited to share with you all that the Lord did this semester.

The first thing we did this semester was attend Commissioned in Rochester Minnesota. This is typically our winter conference. This year it was much bigger, we had something like 10 states involved. The conference highlighted missions: to the university, the marketplace and the world. It was a great time of worship and hearing about what God is doing around the world.

When we first came back in mid January we were a little nervous. our first few weeks were really slow going. we only had one or two students coming at a time. During this time I was doing a lot of one on ones with one of our students. It was cool to see him grows this semester. We learned about prayer, and how to read the bible. He really grew a lot this semester.

He was baptized in April and is now living with us for the summer while he is working up here. It has been a great time of fellowship and continued learning together about Jesus.





Bus ride to Commissioned and one of our many board game nights of the semester.





We had two students get baptized in April. The day before it was 60 degrees, on baptism day it was 30 with a wind chill in the single digits. Brrrrr

It was so powerful to hear both of their testimonies of how Jesus came into thei lives and changed them, They both brought a great gospel message to all who attended the baptisms.







Board games after Small group and meeting new students for the spring semester.

The last big thing that happened for this semester. I was invited to Springfield Missouri to share about ministering to Native Americans on our campuses. I was able to share with other campus ministers how to develop friendships with Native Americans, as well as how to show them Jesus without making them fee like you have ulterior motives.





Dinner with other Great Lakes Chi alpha Missionaries, and the giant prayer room

Thank you for all the prayer and support you have showed us. God is moving at Lake State, students are learning who they are in Christ and learning to share that with others. We could not do this without all of you on our team!

I look forward to sharing in our next newsletter some of the things we will be up to this summer, as well as some other testimonies!

Love and Blessings,

Lance and Anne McLeod



End of semester with our groups. We are missing about 3 or 4 students here.

Also sorry for the terrible quality:S





Copyright (C) 2025 LSSU Chi Alpha. All rights reserved. You are receiving this email because you opted in via our website.

Our mailing address is: LSSU Chi Alpha 89 Wood Lake Rd Kincheloe, MI 49788-1301 USA

Want to change how you receive these emails? You can <u>update your preferences</u> or <u>unsubscribe</u>

